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Cape Canaveral, FL – Two years ago I received a “V.I.P.” tour of the Space Center here in Cape Canaveral.  A senior NASA official conducted the tour which lasted about two hours.  The tour group consisted mostly of senior government officials with appropriate security clearances.  We actually saw little more that day than what is typically viewed by Gray Line tourists, but our guide was more intimate with space center gossip and trivia due to his direct personal involvement.
The mood of the space center then was predominantly nonchalant, but safety oriented.  Gone were the bustle, tension and excitement associated with the moon projects of the 1960’s.  The equipment was still all first class and state-of-the-art, but there was no apparent sense of urgency.  The Space Shuttle, Columbia, would be launched only when it was deemed ready.  Technical problems (and there were many) would be resolved in an orderly manner to ensure no reasonable possibility of failure.  The public, it was believed, no longer cared about the timing of the shuttle.  As long as the shuttle lifted off and worked, American taxpayers would probably continue to fund the space program.  My overall impression was that I was in the midst of an aging bureaucratic organization, fighting to remain alive.  A quiet profile had become the best insurance for survival of the U.S. space program.

Now, two years later, the space shuttle assembly has finally been moved into position on launch pad 39A.   We are told that the current blastoff date is March 14.  Unless things have changed dramatically inside the NASA organization, don’t bet the ranch on anything happening in March.  

I thought you might like to know.
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